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Attendance:  Ruben Abreu, Charles Brown, Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, Bill Daly, Roberto Flecha, Marie Claire Florentino, Joanne Furze, Ian Gershman, Connie Greene, Manny Guantez, Elizabeth Hill, Philip Horowitz, Diane Litterer, Frederick Rotgers, Barbara Schlichtting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Lewis Ware, Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff:  Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Mollie Greene, Vicki Fresolone, Beverly Cribbs, Harry Reyes, Elizabeth Conte, Geralyn Molinari, Jose Gonzalez, Lew Borsellino, Lisa Mojer-Torres, 
Christine Scalise, Suzanne Borys, Donald Hallcom.

Welcome and Introductions

Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed and thanked all for coming.  Everyone introduced themselves.

Review of Minutes

The October minutes were reviewed and approved.

DAS Report

PAC Ground Rules-

Director Raquel Mazon Jeffers discussed the ground rules for the benefit of the new members (see attached).

Raquel once again thanked all in attendance for agreeing to be a part of the new PAC.

Vicki Fresolone added to ground rules that this body is expected and encouraged to bring information to people in the field.

Additionally, the PAC By-laws were passed out.

Budget Update-

Raquel advised the group that the State of NJ is in a serious budget crisis.  DAS has been asked to submit mid-year budget cut recommendations.

Raquel advised the group that the estimated loss of revenue to the State budget is three times what had been planned for.  Everything is on the table.  She did however state that at this time Fee-for-Service initiative funding that has a demonstrated track record of full utilization is no more vulnerable than contracted funding.
Raquel states that 2010 contracts are not sacred. They will have to consider contract reductions as needed.

Lew Borsellino states that this is a department wide process and DAS is a small division in a very large department.

General Announcement

Raquel addressed the members regarding a letter she received from Seabrook House 

(Ed Diehl).  Raquel stated that the concern stated in the letter was the rate DAS paid for short term residential to pregnant and post-partum women.  According to Raquel 4 agencies were all getting different rates for the same service.  According to DHS they are not permitted to negotiate individual rates with agencies for the same service.  Raquel states that DAS looked carefully at the services that Seabrook and the other agencies were providing. They looked to see if anything was different.  According to the review of the services, there were no differences in the services.  Therefore they equalized the rates so that all of the agencies were receiving the same rate.  Raquel did say she does understand Seabook’s concern about how this change was communicated and she stated that DAS could have communicated the decision sooner.  She stated that in the future DAS wants to give providers more time to plan in cases such as this.  Raquel states that the rate is $147.00.  She stated that she agrees that this rate does not cover the cost of services and that this is a concern.  This issue of rates not keeping pace with the cost of providing care is a concern shared by many DHS providers.  Raquel advised the group that she has a meeting scheduled with Ed Diehl of Seabrook House on Wednesday, 

December 3, 2008.

She states that there needs to be a great deal of work to advocate for the field.  She advised that some of the forums to advocate for additional money are the DHS budget forums and Legislature Budget Hearing. She states that the addiction field must be heard.

She states that advocates need to try to support rate increases, but DAS is not the body that can do the advocacy.

Raquel discussed the Co-Occurring Disorders Network being launched.

She discussed performance-based contracts and that she would like to be able to have agencies earn incentives for outcomes.

Raquel advised that a long-term strategy to improve NJ addiction financing is to increase Federal Medicaid reimbursement.  

She states that DAS is in the process of engaging a consultant on Medicaid policies and how to increase federal reimbursement for treatment services.

She states that DAS’s number 1 priority is how to get more Federal Revenue for the field.

Lew states that in the 80’s at the budget hearings DDD had a loud voice on the cost of care and COLA.  In 1986 the state gave out COLA due to the advocacy.  He states that advocacy does work and there needs to be more on Substance Abuse issues.

Charlie Brown states that no matter what, there needs to be a strategy for how we deliver a message to the field.
There was discussion that DAS is in competition with bridges and roads.

Raquel again said that she is not sure that the PAC is the right forum for the advocacy in terms of treatment.  She states that there needs to be a separate entity to take on the advocacy role. She did say “I believe there is one development”.

Barbara Schlichting asked if there is a forum to talk to Jennifer Velez. Raquel said the Commissioner has been a wonderful supporter of the addiction field.  She advised Barbara that she can reach out to her office and have a conversation with her.

Phil Horowitz mentioned that there used to be 22 acute care facilities, now there are only 4.  There was discussion that DAS is paying for services that MCO’s are defaulting on and cited parity as an important policy concern for the field.

Mollie Greene said she has attended budget forums with no representatives from the field and she has been at one recently that had representation and she commended Ian Gershman, Harry Morgan, Steven Colameco and Tony Comito for their thoughtful testimony on substance abuse.

Ian stated that we need to bring more bread to the table. He said we need to feed less people but feed them better, then we will have a better outcome.

Connie Greene stated that in the field of prevention best practices includes combining dosage and evidence-based programs translating into more effective outcomes. Although you have less you give more.

Presentations

Recovery Oriented System of Care-

Raquel provided a Power Point—Moving Forward: A Recovery Oriented System of Care for Addiction Services (attached).
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During and after presentation there was discussion pertaining to some of the things that have been done in line with Person-Centered Treatment.

They discussed NJAI, NOMs, the Co-Occurring Disorders Network, the hiring of Mollie in the position of Deputy Director of Quality Assurance.  There was discussion about making medication-assisted treatment available across the continuum of care.

Raquel shared the concept of an individual development account for clients. This is a savings account that is matched for possibly a new home or small business. She shared that this would be a vision for supported housing clients.

Raquel also discussed working more closely with counties on county collaborations.

Prevention RFP Awards were not discussed; this will take place at the next quarterly meeting on Wednesday, December 17, 2008.  Due to timing constraints the Director Raquel Mazon-Jeffers had to leave a little early.

PAC business

Officer Election information-

There was much discussion about elections. It was decided that the current officers would remain until new ones were elected.  It was determined that members would email Manny Guantez if they had an interest in serving on the nominating committee and in addition, anyone that had an interest in serving as an officer.  Sue Seidenfeld will be emailing all of the members including the ones that were not present on this day.

Mollie discussed the subcommittees.

She explained each committee and asked if the PAC recommends they continue.  The current committees are as follows:

Outcomes

Work Force Development

FFS

COD

Housing

She advised the group that since we will have a COD Task Force the COD will be eliminated.

They discussed each committee outcomes; Sue B., Tony C., Phil H., Lew B., Barbara S., Roberto F., and Vera S.  They talked about what this committee should focus on and it was determined that this committee should be looking at phase movement, i.e. methadone.

Work Force Development would work on recommendations for curriculum and non-licensed credential issues.
FFS Committee - This committee consisted of Linda Voorhis, Sue and Ed Diehl.  They had 5 meetings scheduled during the year and only met 3 times.  They shared that issues generated discussion of rates and it stopped at rates.  Mollie explained that they cannot conduct specific rate setting discussions in the meetings.  The committee should look at elements of how FFS works, not recommending rates.  It was decided that they would develop parameters about the goals and focus of the committee so that the new members can make a decision if they want to be on this committee.

Harry Reyes talked about the Housing Committee and it was decided by the group that this committee should be Housing and Recovery Support Services.

A new committee to discuss monitoring/site visits, etc. was suggested.

A new committee for Prevention/Early Intervention was suggested.

Mollie discussed the COD Task force and states they had 30 applications.

She advised that the COD Task force appointees and the Disability Task Force appointees will be notified over the next several weeks.

The next PAC meeting is Friday, December 19, 2008.


